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JAWATANKUASA PEGUAM PULAU PINANG 
PENANG BAR COMMITTEE 

 
 
Criminal 11/25                                 6 Aug 2025 
 
To Members of the Penang Bar, 

 
Remand Proceedings to be heard at Georgetown Magistrate’s Court (Civil) Level 5, 

Bangunan Sri Pinang  
 
Reference is made to our Court Liaison Circular 12/25, particularly on the remand room at the Georgetown 

Court. During the courtesy call with the Director of the Penang State Courts, Puan Norsalha binti Dato’ 
Hamzah, the Committee has suggested for a one-stop remand centre at the Georgetown Court, to better 

streamline remand matters and improve convenience for all parties. 

 
Further to the above, we wish to inform Members that we have received a letter from the Sessions Court 

Judge, Puan Juraidah Binti Abbas on 5 Aug 2025 entitled “PENDENGARAN REMAN PADA HARI BEKERJA 

BAGI KOMPLEKS MAHKAMAH PULAU PINANG” pertaining to the Remand Proceedings on weekdays. 

 
Members are requested to take note that all Remand Proceedings on weekdays will now be centrally heard 

at Georgetown Magistrate’s Court (Civil), Level 5, Bangunan Sri Pinang starting 1 Aug 2025.  

 
The said Notification is appended below for Members’ attention and reference.  
 
Members will be updated further as and when we receive additional information from the Courts.  
 
V Parthipan  

Chairman  

Criminal Practice and Court Liaison Subcommittee 

 

 
 
  

https://penangbar.org/court-liaison-12-25-courtesy-calls-on-penang-high-court-judges-and-the-director-of-the-penang-state-courts-updates-feedback-and-reminders/







